
 
 

AIACE/CENTRAL/2022 /056       Dated   13-6-2022   

To 
The Commissioner 
Coal Mines Provident Fund Organization 
POLICE LINE 
DHANBAD – 826004 
Jharkhand 
  

Sub: Abnormal Delay in fixation of Revised Pension of Sri Vinay Kumar and reluctance of CMPF Bilaspur 

Regional Office to do it 

 

Dear Sir,  

 

It is to bring to your kind notice that our member Sri Anil Kumar, Retd GM(X), SECL Gevra Project, CMPF A/c No. 

SING/12/0486 has intimated us that, he retired on 31-8-2021 and his pension was fixed at Rs 58037 considering DA at 
the pre-revised old rate. (Annexure-I). 
 
Subsequently, new revised DA with effect from 1st July, 2021 were notified which resulted in a recalculated marginally 

higher pensionable amount of Rs 58514 which was duly communicated to Regional Commissioner, CMPF, 
Bilaspur by the Project Office vide letter no. SECL/MP/Personnel/GevraProject/CMPF/2021/1221 dt 6-10-
2021. (Annexures – II & III). 

To get revised pension, Sri Vinay Kumar has run from to pillar to post in the concerned CMPF, Bilaspur Regional 

Office, but all his efforts have failed to yield desired result. 

Under the circumstances, it is requested for needful advice to Regional Commissioner, CMPFO, Bilaspur 

Regional Office for speedy disposal of the case and live up to expectations of its subscribers. 

 

With regards,  

  

P. K. SINGH RATHOR 

Principal General Secretary 

 
 
Copy to 
 

1. CMD, SECL, Bilaspur 
2. Regional Commissioner, Bilaspur Regional Office.  Email: blp@cmpfo.gov.in 

 
 

mailto:blp@cmpfo.gov.in


 
 

 
 

Annexure-I 
 
 
To,  
The Principal General Secretary 
AIACE 
 
Sub- Payment of revised pension. 
 
Sir, 
 
It is to bring to your kind notice that my pension amount was revised from 58037/- to 58514/- w.e.f 
01/09/2021 on account of revision of  DA from 01/07/2021. But till date, I have been receiving the former 
amount that is 58037/- and not the revised one. 
It is requested  to kindly look into this matter and facilitate the regularisation of the same as early as possible 
with arrears. The letter for the same has already been sent to CMPF Bilaspur office by Gevra personnel 
department on 06/10/2021. I am attaching the same here with. 
 
Thanking you, 
Best regards,  
 
 
Vinay Kumar 
 
Retd GM(X) 
SECL Gevra Project 
 
Employee number- 90157348 
CMPF no- 
PPO no- 
AIACE Membership number - 2484 

 
  



Annexure-II 
 

 
 

 

 
 
  



 
Annexure-III 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 


